From: Rachel S. Goulet

Sent:Tuesday, May 9, 2017 9:19 AMCc:Rudy Collins; 'pat.flood@tn.gov'Subject:Camden Update 5-9-2017

Dear Camden Citizens -

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Friday 5/5 through Monday 5/8. My previous update covered the period through Thursday 5/4. After this update, I'm going to start issuing weekly updates as there relatively little new information to provide. I expect to issue these weekly updates on Mondays.

Pat.

- Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal
- Performed routine daily gas system and cover operation and maintenance activities
- Performed daily ammonia monitoring
- Placed additional clay cover on Industrial Waste Cell
- Soil from borrow area placed on Aluminum Processing Waste Cell
- Earthwork on both containment berms complete
 - o Geomembrane welding scheduled for this week
- Installed one of two leachate head transducers in Aluminum Processing Waste Cell on 5-5-2017
 - Second Transducer installed 5-8-17
 - Transducer installation work complete
- Watered site roads to minimize dust during clay hauling for interim cap on Industrial Waste Cell



Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director Division of Solid Waste Management William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-532-0792 Pat.Flood@tn.gov tn.gov/environment

We value your feedback! Please complete our <u>customer satisfaction survey</u>.